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LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE 
   

Minutes of a meeting held at the Council Offices, Narborough 
   

THURSDAY, 20 MARCH 2025 
   

Present:- 
   

Cllr. Nick Chapman (Chairman) 
 

Cllr. Susan Findlay 
 

Cllr. Janet Forey 
 

Cllr. Roger Stead 
(Reserve) 

 

 
Officers present:- 

 

 Anna Farish - Environmental Services Manager 
 Jamie Osborne - Licensing Team Leader 
 David Gill - Legal Advisor 
 Sandeep Tiensa - Senior Democratic Services & Scrutiny 

Officer 
 Nicole Cramp - Democratic & Scrutiny Services Officer 
 Avisa Birchenough - Democratic Services & Scrutiny Officer 
 

Also in attendance:- 
 

Cllr. Hannah Gill - Objector  
 

257. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN  

 

 The Democratic & Scrutiny Services Office invited nominations from the Sub 
– Committee for the election of Chairman for this meeting only. 

  

 DECISION 
 

That Cllr. Nick Chapman be elected Chairman of the Licensing Sub-
Committee for this meeting only. 

  

258. DISCLOSURES OF INTERESTS FROM MEMBERS  

 

 No disclosures were received. 
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259. APPLICATION TO VARY A PREMISES LICENCE - MORRISONS, MILL 
LANE, ENDERBY, LEICESTERSHIRE LE19 4NL.  

 

 Considered – Report of the Licensing Team Leader. 
 
The Licensing Team Leader presented the report. 
 
The Applicant put forward their case to vary the Premises Licence. 
 
The Objector presented their representation. 
 
The Applicant gave a closing speech. 
 
The Sub-Committee then retired at 4:32pm to consider the application in 
closed session. 
 
The Sub-Committee returned at 4.46pm to announce its decision. 

  

 DECISION 
 
In reaching its decision the sub-committee has had regard to the 
representations of the applicant and objectors, together with the Councils 
statement of licensing policy and guidance. The variation to the license is 
approved. 
 
Reason: 
 
The Sub Committee having listened to all of the representations were 
satisfied that a 24-hour alcohol licence would allow the 4 licensing objectives 
to be met and adhered to and that it addresses the concerns in relation to 
public nuisance. The Sub-Committee reminds the objectors that in the event 
of any issues arising in the future that they have a right to review the license. 
 

  

THE MEETING CONCLUDED AT 4.48 P.M.


